
 
 

PETERBOROUGH SAFEGUARDING CHILDREN BOARD 
 

SUMMARY OF MEETING 29th September 2011 

 

Outlined below is a summary of agenda items discussed at the last meeting.  Should 
any further details /information be required on an item please contact the named 
person. 

 

1 SCR Overview report and Action Plan Ron Lock gave a 
presentation outlining the Serious Case Review and the 
recommendations for the Board.  

Felicity Schofield/ 
Judy Jones 
01733 863745 

2 Regulatory submissions / inspections Adrian Loades, the Interim 
Director for Children’s Services gave a report regarding the 
recent Ofsted Inspection. The improvement plan will fit in with 
the SCR and be sent to the Minister on 31st October. A 
reconstituted Improvement Board will move away from 
Quantitative indicators to Qualitative indicators. 

Adrian Loades 
01733 863601 

3 Children who die unexpectedly – Dr Emilia Wawrzkowicz has 
worked on Process and Procedures, clarifying what should and 
shouldn’t be done. There is now a draft action plan. The current 
SCR highlighted the failings but issues are being resolved. 

Dr Emilia 
Wawrzkowicz 
01733 776199 

4 Bridgegate have lost their contract to provide drug services and 
are presently unable to support some posts including the Sexual 
Exploitation post which may be lost. It is not clear who the new 
provider will be. 

Judy Jones 
01733 863745 

5 CP Conferencing Quarterly Report. Numbers subject to a CP 
plan continue to increase, but there has been an increase in 
advocacy and children being invited to the reviews. Included in 
the report is the work around parental feedback which shows 
how satisfied with the child protection process parents were and 
how respectfully they were treated. The Board requested that 
future reports include comparator data from similar councils 
rather than regional data. 

Karen Osborne 
01733 863745 

6 MARU Update. Good progress is being made but it is early 
days. Plans for Peterborough Children’s Social Care joining is 
under review. A communication plan is needed to help 
professionals and the public understand what is happening.  

Simon Megicks 
01480 428069 

7 Prevent Strategy. Ian Phillips is working with the Education 
Sector to help teachers and school staff become more aware of 
the signs of radicalism and how to refer students.  
The challenges faced include reviewing the local delivery 
following the loss of funding. 

Ian Phillips 
01733 863849 
 

8 Children Missing from Home Protocol is now finished and will be 
placed onto the website shortly. 

Judy Jones 
01733 863745 

9 Date of next meeting: 24th November 2011, The Forli Room, 
Town Hall 2.00pm – 4.30pm 

 

 


